To Theresa May, 

Home Secretary
public.enquiries@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk
Tel: 020 7035 4848 or

0870 606 7766

Mark Harper,

Minister for Immigration,
ministerforimmigration@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk
Tel: 020 7035 4848 or

020 7219 5056

Dear 

Re: Houcine Senoussaoui – Home Office Number S1081428
I am writing to you because I am seriously concerned about the health of Houcine Senoussaoui, a Manchester father of three, who has been on hunger strike for 28 days (4 weeks) as of 12th August 2013.

Houcine and his wife Alma have lived in the UK for 13 years and their three children, a boy and two girls, were all born in this country.  Their son is now aged 11 and has been a British citizen in his own right since March 2013.  His sister, who is nearly 10, will soon be entitled to register as a British citizen.   The youngest child is four.

The Home Office say Houcine cannot stay because of a conviction handed down by an Italian court. This conviction was undefended because Houcine was not in Italy at the time and a court in Milan has since pardoned him. 

Houcine believes the hunger strike is the only option he has left to fight the Home Office’s continued refusal of his asylum claim, and says he is being forced to take this drastic action to publicise the injustice he has encountered. 

He says: “Why have I gone on hunger strike?  Is there any other way, is there any other door to open to stop this injustice?  I gave them proof after proof but they closed their eyes and ears, not wanting to see or hear the truth.  Do they know the truth about us better than we do?”

Alma, the mother of the family, is from Bosnia, where the couple first met.  Houcine had left Algeria because of threats he received in Algeria due to his political affiliation. While they were in Bosnia, an attempt on their lives by the Algerian security forces resulted in serious injury to both of them, a miscarriage for Alma, and two years in a wheelchair while she recovered.  

The Home Office accepts that, if they return Houcine to Algeria, he would be subjected to imprisonment and torture for political reasons. But the Home Office claims that as Alma is a Bosnian national, Houcine would be safe in Bosnia.
This is not the case; it would NOT be safe for the family to return to Bosnia. The Bosnian state authorities operate a policy of returning those originally from Arabic countries to their countries of origin, without regard to their family, children or any ties to Bosnia. There are already many examples of this policy, pointing to the likelihood that Houcine would be sent directly to Algeria immediately upon arrival in Bosnia. 

Alma and Houcine's only options would be to either tear the family apart or, if they decided to stay together, put their children's and their own lives in grave danger.

After 13 years in the UK, the family have a wide circle of friends, in Manchester and other parts of the country, who are supporting them in their fight for safety.  They are a loving family who should stay together; they are settled in this country and they should be granted asylum and allowed to stay in the UK. 

Houcine is becoming weaker by the day due to his hunger strike and I ask you, on humanitarian grounds and for the sake of the children, to give this matter your urgent consideration.

Yours 

[Name] 

[Address]
